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Dear Friends, 
 
October is one of my favorite months of the 
year.  I love the crisp fall weather, the changing 
leaves, warm apple cider, football games and 
getting ready for Halloween!  I loved Halloween 
as a kid.  I remember running down the street in 
my Casper the Friendly Ghost costume shouting 
“Halloween is my favorite day ever!” as my par-
ents and sister tried to keep up. 
 
My only Halloween night tradition that I try to 
keep now that I am older is to turn out all the 
lights and watch a horror movie after the trick-
or-treaters have gone and everyone in the house 
has gone to bed (Karen and Alex aren’t big fans 
of the horror genre).  I love the thrill of being 
scared by a good horror story, be it a film or 
book. 
  
I don’t however, the love the reality of being 
scared.  I don’t like being afraid of things that 
could actually cause me or my loved ones harm.  
Who does?  But, unfortunately, we have all 
dealt with fears in our lives. Some of us have 
experienced health related fears.  Some live in 
the daily state of economic fear.  Fears of being 
alone, of failing, of being vulnerable or of con-
flict can keep us emotionally paralyzed. 
 
Fear can be fun when it’s associated with Hal-
loween.  Fear can be crippling in our day-to-day 
lives.  But, there is Good News for those who 
have so many fears. 
 
The Psalmist of Psalm 34 experienced deliver-
ance from all fears when he sought the Lord.  

This deliverance is available to us as well.  But, 
it is up to us to seek God and wait for God’s an-
swer.  For some of us, this might happen rather 
instantaneously.  We experience fear, we say a 
prayer, God removes the fear from within us.  
BOOM!  Notice that God doesn’t often take 
away the object of our fear.  Instead, God re-
moves our negative reaction to that object and 
frees us up to deal with person, situation, event, 
etc. in a healthy, calm and productive manner. 
 
For most of us though, that deliverance from 
fear takes some time and more effort.  We expe-
rience fear, we say a prayer…and we wait.  
Some of us experience impatience in this wait-
ing and assume that God doesn’t hear us or 
doesn’t care.  But, “seeking God” is not a one 
time event.  It is a discipline and a process.  We 
keep seeking, we keep asking, we keep praying.  
And, as we keep seeking, we grow in our capac-
ity to handle our fears. 
 
So, when you feel afraid, seek God, go to God 
in prayer.  Pray for deliverance from your fear.  
That means praying for courage, confidence, 
insight, comfort, strength, guidance, etc.  You 
may be blessed enough to feel a change immedi-
ately.  But, more likely, if you keep praying, 
keep working and keep seeking God, you will 
gradually feel a change happening within you.  
Fear will fade.  And, confidence in the Lord will 
grow in its place. 
 
Blessings to you all! 
 
Pastor Pat 
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Presbyterian Church of Washington 

4834 South Point Road 

Washington, MO  63090 

636-239-3178 

email:  office@presbywashmo.org 

www.presbywashmo.org 

I sought the Lord, and he 
answered me, and delivered me 

from all my fears.  
– Psalm 34:4 



 

 

B.Y.O.D. to Church Day! 
Have you thought to yourself, “I would 
love to get involved in outreach and 
evangelism, but I’m very shy,” or “I’d 
like to comment, share and like the 
church’s videos and posts, but I’m 
afraid I just don’t know how,” or “How 
can I help spread the word of PCW to 
the community?” Pastor Pat and the 
Outreach Committee would like to 
show you just how EASY digital out-
reach to the community can be! 
After worship, on Sunday, November 
7th, the Outreach Committee will be 
hosting a B.Y.O.D. (Bring Your Own 
Devise) event.  At this event, you will 
be instructed in how to navigate our 
new website, help share the events and 
ministries of PCW online, and actively 
participate in the easiest and very effec-
tive method of outreach and evangelism 
in the 21st century: Digital Communica-
tion. 
Bring your smart phone, tablet or laptop 
to the event and you will learn how to 
engage in community and ministries 
with a couple of keystrokes.  We have 
limited spots in the event, so pre-
registration will be required.  LUNCH 
WILL BE PROVIDED.  Contact the 
church office to register for this excit-
ing event! 

Reel Faith 
October’s “Reel Faith” Movie Club will meet at 6pm via Zoom and in person on 
Tuesday, October 26th.  We will be discussing the new 007 movie, “No Time to 
Die!” James Bond has left active service. His peace is short-lived when Felix Lei-
ter, an old friend from the CIA, turns up asking for help, leading Bond onto the 
trail of a mysterious villain armed with dangerous new technology. “No Time to 
Die” (rated PG-13) will be released in theaters on October 8th.  Please watch the 
movie during the month of October and join us via Zoom or in person. 
If you need the Zoom link sent to you, please contact Pastor Pat. 

2021 Franklin County Coat Drive 

YES, there will be a local Coat Drive this 
year in Franklin County! The Coat Drive 
Committee is currently working out the lo-
gistics on how to have a safe and produc-
tive event again this year, so please watch 
SOON for upcoming news about when, 
where and how. We do know we will do 
this all around the same dates as our sister 
coat drive, the St. Louis area Coat Drive on 
Sunday, October 24th – Saturday, Novem-
ber 6th. We may do a one day drive through 
and drop off event again, similar to last 
year’s event, or we could do some local 
drop off centers. Please stay tuned but 
spread the word and clean out those clos-
ets! Thank you! Gretchen Farrell and the 
entire 2021 Franklin County Coat Drive 
Committee 



 

 

W 
ayne McCollom grew up on a farm near 
El Dorado Springs MO during the de-
pression. He rose early each morning 
to do chores, to include milking the 

cows, before going to a one room schoolhouse 
where he would later teach. Wayne’s father passed 
away when he was a boy, leaving Wayne to be the 
“man of the house” at seven years of age. Wayne 
was driving the tractor at eight and focused on help-
ing his Mother run the farm.  Wayne used to laugh 
and say he learned his worth when his mother and 
step father purchased a cow milking machine when 
he went off to college!  Wayne, at the urging of his 
mother, attended Southwest Baptist teachers' col-
lege in Bolivar Mo. and returned home to teach a 
couple years in his hometown.  

Wayne later attended the University of Missouri, 
Columbia earning a degree in agriculture.  He met and later married his wife of almost 68 years, Marie, 
who was also a student at University of MO.  Wayne enlisted in the Air Force and served 20 years, one 
of those years in the Korean war. He trained in the Air Force to be a meteorologist and later attended 
Officer Candidate training and was commissioned as an officer. Wayne provided weather predictions for 
several classified military operations.  Some of his stories were about standing up to Generals who 
wanted to commence a mission when weather conditions might compromise the missions. Wayne com-
pleted his degree in Meteorology while serving on active duty, attending Penn Sate and Texas 
A&M.  Upon retirement, at the rank of Major, he completed his Masters degree in Meteorology at the 
University of Missouri, Columbia where he also worked for the Meteorology Department.  Wayne went 
on to work for the meteorological library at Scott Air Base.  After retiring from civil service he volunteered 
as the head of the Retiree Support Center at Scott Air Base. 

Wayne was an active Scoutmaster for his two sons’ Boy Scout troop.  Wayne contracted a form of debil-
itating spinal arthritis in his mid 30s and despite the limitations the disease inflicted upon him he would 
go camping, hiking, canoeing with his boys and their troop, never complaining of his pain and limita-
tions.  Wayne has always been a loving and supportive husband and father and grandfather to his wife 
Marie, sons Kevin and Kyle, and six grandchildren.  Marie passed Aug 2020.   

Wayne and Marie spent many years researching genealogy and shared their knowledge and expertise 
with others through various genealogical society’s where they lived throughout their lives.  

A HUGE Welcome to Our Newest Members!  

Wayne McCollom (right) posed for a picture with his son Kyle (left) after attending Sunday service.  

Craig & Michelle Matzes have been married for 11 years and have 3 wonderful kids Austin (age 20), Madison (age 
16), and Amelia (age 3), and one on the way this coming March. They live 
in Washington and both graduated from Washington High School, howev-
er they were not high school sweethearts. In Jr. high Craig was best 
friends with Michelle's  brother and she thought he was annoying, (in her 
defense he did sing show tunes and Monty Python songs loudly while 
walking around school). In 2019 we were looking for a new church and 
had a family friend who kept saying they were going to check out the 
Presbyterian Church. Michelle attended a Presbyterian church growing up 
and Craig, who grew up Methodist, attended mission trips and VBS with 
this congregation so we decided to check it out. We immediately felt con-
nected to a church body that was not only welcoming to all in word, but 
in action as well. We are excited to be new members and help share our 
talents and gifts with the congregation and our community at large. 



 

 

 
7th “Semi” Annual Pet Blessing 

  
 After taking a year off, our Pet Blessing Service is 
back!  The special event will be held on Sunday, Octo-
ber 10th at 4pm, rain or shine, outside on 
our church’s back patio (or, in case of rain, 
the Fellowship Hall). Please feel welcome 

to bring your pet, leashed or crat-
ed, so they may be individually 
blessed by our youth, get a free 
treat and bandana! We celebrate the special 
bond between pets and their owners in the tra-
dition of St. Francis and look forward to this 

event that is open to the public. Please bring donations 
of Purina Dog or Cat Food to be donated to the Frank-
lin County Humane Society, who will have a repre-
sentative present. Pass the word to your friends and 
neighbors as we hope to see many dogs, cats, horses, 
chickens, hamsters and goats 

again this year! 



 

 

 

 Our Presbyterian Church of Washington family enjoyed a  

delightful church picnic Sunday, September 12 following the service.  Droege’s 

fried chicken was enjoyed by everyone.  Thank you to Bob and Jan Eade and 

other generous donors who provided the chicken.  Members contributed a side 

dish which proved to be a wonderful addition to the chicken.   

The Property Committee graciously helped set up and move tables which made 

for a great event.  Many thanks to Joe Hagan, David Brunworth, Kevin Carpen-

ter, Tom Kempf and Steve Sebastian for their assistance  

Christian Education was in charge of games and had a little help from David 

Brunworth setting up a miniature golf course.  Several of us will be watching the 

links to see if Dr. Brunworth decides to take up the game of golf.  The games 

were greatly appreciated.   

The Farrell family created an exciting scavenger hunt which will be enjoyed at 

another church event in the future.   

 Many thanks to the everyone who contributed and the wonderful Church 

Life Committee members who worked hard in the background to provide and 

carry out this great opportunity for fellowship. 

 The Youth Group is hosting a Trivia Night on Oct. 16th at 6 
pm here at the church. The night will consist of a Silent 
Auction and Trivia to raise funds to help send our YOuth to 
Summer Camps. The cost is $80 per table and up to 8 peo-
ple per table. If you want to play and do not have a team 

contact the Church office to get put on the list of subs and those without a team, we will make one 
when we get enough on this list. 

Church Life  

Youth Group 

Reminder, Youth Group meets 
every Wednesday at 6 pm. 

Sunday School 

Sunday School has kicked off and 
meets at 9 am every Sunday. All ages 
are welcomed as we have 2 classes for 
our younger kids, one for our teens/
youth, and one for adults.  



 

 

JOIN US FOR A SPOOKY NIGHT OF  

TRUNK OR TREATING! 
 SUNDAY OCTOBER 24TH, 2021 Starting at 4pm 

If you are unable to attend but still want 

to help out we are taking donations 

through OCT. 17th for the following items: 

• Bags of Candy 

• Novelty Prizes  

• Halloween Themed Ring Toss Game 
($11 on Amazon) 

• Pumpkin Themed Bag Toss Game ($14 
on Amazon) 

We are in need of some more volunteers to 

decorate their vehicle and participate in 

the actual trunk or treat.  Our goal is to 

have approximately 20 vehicles partici-

pating.  Some ideas for decorating:  

• Christmas in October 

• Hawaiian luau 

• Under the sea 

• On a farm 

• Western 

• Pumpkin patch 

• Bubble gum machine 

• Camping 

• Pirates 

• Circus 

• Mummy car 

• Spiderweb car 

• Emoji 

• Superheroes 

• Sports 

• Animals  

• Dr. Seuss 

• Children's books, like Harry Potter 

• Cartoon characters, like Minions or 
Teenage Mutant Ninja Turtles 

• Video games, like Pac-Man or Minecraft 

• Popular movies, like Cars, Frozen, Star 
Wars, or Coco 

• Halloween movies, like the Nightmare 
Before Christmas or Hocus Pocus 

What is a TRUNK OR TREAT?!  

Adults decorate the back of their vehi-

cle, load up on candy, and come sit in a 

parking lot for kids to "trick or treat" 

from car-to-car.  It’s a safe alternative 

for children on Halloween vs door to 

door trick or treating.  

We are asking that registered vehicles 

completely set up no later than 3:30pm in 

the upper gravel parking lot.  

If you have any questions or would like to 

register your vehicle please reach out to 

Jaime in the office, Heather Miller, or Katie 

Farrell. We hope this will be a great start to 

a new tradition.  



 

 

Calling All Veterans!!  

Some of you might have noticed that I have been incorporating special 

events and personalized moments throughout our weekly emails, Presbits, 

and Sunday broadcast.  

With Veterans Day coming up I would love to include pictures in our Media 

Shout. If you would like to send a picture and a brief description  of service 

to office@presbywashmo.org. This could be yourself, a spouse, children, or any family member!  

Please Submit these by November 1st, 2021  

Office Hours 

Monday-Thursday  

8a-2:15p 

New Website! 
On Tuesday, September 28th, 
www.presbywashmo.org  
received a major facelift.  The 
new site should be much  
easier to navigate, and the live 
stream option will be featured 
prominently on the main page.  It 
also features more current photos 
and is overall more aesthetically 
pleasing.  Visit our new website 
today to discover more! 

Sunday October 17th, is WEAR SOMETHING GAUDY DAY!!! 

Don’t miss out on the fun that can come out of this.  

How tacky can your wardrobe get?  

We have ONE more Harvest Table event 

for the rest of this 2021 year, November 

20. This event will just require desserts 

but we may be asked to do more meal 

items, depending on the Harvest Table 

planning committee and whether they will 

open up the kitchen at St. Peter’s per their 

Covid restrictions. Please stay tuned for 

more information as these events devel-

op. A BIG thank you to all of our Youth 

Group kids for baking about 200 cookies at 

their recent Lock-In event (in the middle of 

the night, I might add!) to send to the Sep-

tember 11th Harvest Table event that they 

took on. Way to go!  Gretchen Farrell 

http://www.presbywashmo.org


 

 



 

 

Presby Scrip Program 

Our next monthly church Scrip order is scheduled for Sunday, Oct. 3rd, please get 

your orders in before 12noon on that Sunday!  

     You can bring your order form and payment to wor-

ship and leave in the Scrip basket in the church office 

or you can easily drop off your order form and payment 

to Jaime in the church office at any time OR you can 

place it all ONLINE at shopwithscrip.com.  

     It is all quite easy, quick, and contactless and your 

order will be personally delivered to your doorstep at 

your convenience.  

     Please check out all the merchants on our order form plus there are 750+ more 

merchants online!! All can be ordered on Sunday, October 3rd. All the great rebates 

go directly and immediately to our church.  

   Did you know that our Scrip Program tithes 10% of our profit to a Mission every 

year? We do! This year, we have decided to give this to our own Youth Group Camp 

Fund so our youth can attend Summer Camps at a reduced rate and our senior youth 

can attend the Triennium Youth event which is a four day nationwide event held every 

three years in Indiana for all Presbyterian youth. So, YES, by ordering and using our 

Scrip cards, you are DIRECTLY helping and sending our church youth to a Christ-filled 

camp event!  

     Any questions? Please contact this month’s Presby Scrip coordinator, Becky Vogt 

or Gretchen Farrell or Kathy Froning. 

Peace & Global Witness Offering – October 3 
A gift to the Peace & Global Witness Offering ena-
bles the church to promote the Peace of Christ by 
addressing systems of conflict and injustice across 
the world. Individual congregations are encouraged 
to utilize up to 25% of this Offering to connect with 
a local witness of Christ's peace. This year, the 
Franklin County Community Resource Board has 
been designated as the local recipient.  Our Presby-
tery will retain an additional 25% for ministries of 
peace and reconciliation. The remaining 50% is 
used by the Presbyterian Mission Agency to advo-

cate for peace and justice in cultures of violence, including our own, through collaborative pro-
jects of education and Christian witness.  The offering will be taken on October 3rd.  You can 
also give online or mail/drop a check to the office (written to the church).  Make sure you desig-
nate on your contribution that the check is going to the Peace and Global Witness Offer-
ing.  Thank you again for your generosity!  



 

 

 



 

 

Prayer for Life 
Every Thursday at 9am 
Meeting ID: 989 0297 1202 
Passcode: 211382 

 
Book Club 

Every Thursday at 10am 
Meeting ID: 951 8683 0453 
Passcode: 508676 
 

Property Committee 
Every 2nd Sunday at 11:30am 
Meeting ID: 913 8495 2121 
Passcode: 677064 
 

Finance Committee 
Every 2nd Monday at Noon 
Meeting ID: 963 6973 5137 
Passcode: 371716 
 

Church Life Committee 
Every 2nd Tuesday at 9:30am 
Meeting ID: 914 3509 3104 
Passcode: 203017 
 

Personnel Committee 
Every 2nd Tuesday at 6pm 
Meeting ID: 923 9799 5831 
Passcode: 070248 
 

Outreach Committee 
Every 2nd Thursday at 6pm 
Meeting ID: 963 1228 4303 
Passcode: 494406 
 

Zoom Information 
For Committee Meetings 

 

 
Mission Committee 

Every 3rd Monday at 11am 
Meeting ID: 951 7721 8554 
Passcode: 589085 
 
 
 

Worship Committee 
Every 3rd Monday at 7pm 
Meeting ID: 946 0651 6488 
Passcode: 092786 
 

Christian Education Committee 
Every 3rd Tuesday at 6pm 
Meeting ID: 940 2560 3117 
Passcode: 947907 
 

Session  
Every 4th Monday at 7pm 
Meeting ID: 950 9163 3166 
Passcode: 573311 
 

Reel Faith Movie Club 
Every 4th Tuesday at 6pm 
Meeting ID: 947 3035 8126 
Passcode: 634415 
 
 Adult Education 
Every Sunday at 9am 
Meeting ID : 923 4265 5922 
Passcode: 579611 



 

 

Wish List 
The Wish List is composed of items or services which the committees, the Session and the pastor 
of our church feel would enhance our church facility and/or assist us in carrying out our mission. At 
present there is no money in our church budget for these wishes. In the event that any members or 
friends of our church desire to make a special gift to the church, now or in the future, for one of the 

listed projects, funds may be donated to the church for a designated "Wish". For further information, 
please contact the church office.      

Please submit the payment for your wish choice and dollar amount to Jaime Brinkmann in the church office.  Checks should 
be made payable to the Presbyterian Church of Washington with the item in the memo line. Any excess funds left  over be-

cause of price changes will be used to offset any other overages in price increases that my occur. 

WORSHIP AND MUSIC  Price Each Total Cost 

 Digital Piano       $800.00  

 Organ Improvements     $13,800.00  

 Media Shout Membership (yrly.  fee)  $149.00/yr. Open 

 Choir Music Folders (40 x $15)   $15.00  $600.00  

 Pieces of Choir Music    $65 - $75.00 $600.00  

 2 Monitors (speakers) for choir feedback  $500-$800 $1,600.00  

 Guest Musicians      $500.00  

 Refurbish Handbells (3 Octaves)     $1,500.00  

 YOUTH & CHILDREN        

 Camp Scholarships    $500.00       Open 

 VBS Postcard/Postage    $100.00  $100.00  

 9 Square in the Air Game     $800.00  

 Children Choir Robes      $1,200.00  

 MISSION          

 500 Full Color Tri-fold Brochures    $295.00  

 OFFICE OPERATIONS        

 Copy Paper (Ongoing need)   $6.00-15.00      Open 

 PROPERTY         

 New Bell Chime      $7,175.00  

 American, MO, & Presbyterian Flags  $215.00  Open 

 CEMETERY         

 Tuck Point Entrance Pillars    $5,500.00  

 Remove 5 Large Pine Trees    $4,000.00  

 Plant Screening Trees (Arborvitae or Thuja)    $1,800.00  

 Replace Deteriorating Storage Shed   $600.00  

 Base Frames for Trash Cans    $200.00  



 

 

CHURCH ELDERS                                             
   

NAME COMMITTEES EMAIL  

 

Karen Ladd Church Life & Finance  jladd001@charter.net  

Tim Urban  Personnel (Chair)  Tim.urban22@yahoo.com 

 

John Anglin  Worship (Chair)  johneanglin@gmail.com 

Barbara Duemler  Clerk of Session & Worship ribaduem@yahoo.com 

Ian McCracken  Christian Education (Chair) &  ismccracken408@gmail.com 

Joe Hagan  Property (Chair)  & Personnel  joerhagan@centurytel.net 

 

John Bugele  Property & Worship  john@bridgemktg.com  

Jolene Patterson  Mission (Chair) & Christian Ed  jolenespatter@gmail.com 

 

Nancy Sebastian Church Life (Chair)  nancylsebastian@gmail.com 

Linda Booher Finance & Church Life lindabooher29@gmail.com 

Mauri Truesdell Personnel & Mission Mauri.truesdell@att.net 

Tom Farrell  Finance (Chair) & Outreach (Chair) tom2000@charter.net 

mailto:john@bridgemktg.com


 

 

Christian Education   

Meets the 3rd Tuesday at 7p  

Ian McCracken* 

Craig Matzes 

Jocelyn VanBuskirk 

Gerry Urban  

Gary Brehe 

Gretchen Farrell 

Heather Miller 

Jolene Patterson* 

Rebecca Brehe 

Chair  

  

Church Life   

Meets the 2nd Tuesday at 9:30am  

Nancy Sebastian*  

Karen Ladd* 

Jean Weekley 

Judy Bierbaum  

Shirley Coulter 

Jan Hardin 

Anna Mae Boehmer 

Sharon Wiese 

Jan Eade 

Linda Booher 

Heather Miller 

Sarah Spear 

Barbara Hagan 

Beth Bonney 

Jane Bugele  

Wyonia Goebel 

Chair 

  

  

2021 Committee Members 
Asterisk  (*)  Donates Session Members 

Finance  

Meets the 2nd Monday at 12pm 

Tom Farrell*              Chair  

Karen Ladd* 

Bruce Wiese 

Linda Booher* 

Ed Bonney 

Phyllis McElhinney 

Mission 

Meets the 3rd Monday at 11am 

Jolene Patterson*       Chair 

David Brunworth 

Jean Weekley 

Christy Eckert 

Gretchen Farrell 

Lois Kempf 

Pam Schwarzen 

Debbie Bandy 

Kathy Rogers  

Mauri Truesdell* 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Property   

Meets the 2nd Sunday at 11:30am  

Joe Hagan*  

John Bugele* 

Bob Eade 

David Brunworth 

Roland Schwarzen 

Steve Sebastian 

Mary Ellenberger 

Chair 

Worship   

Meets the  3rd Monday at 7pm  

John Anglin* 

Judy Bierbaum 

Anna Mae Boehmer  

Rebecca Brehe  

Tom Kempf  

John Bugele* 

Tom Ellenberger  

Barbara Duemler* 

 

Chair 

Personnel   

Meets the 2nd  Tuesday at 6pm  

Tim Urban*  

Joe Hagan* 

Mary Ellenberger 

Gretchen Farrell 

Mauri Truesdell*  

Richard Duemler  

Chair 

Outreach  

Tom Farrell *                 Chair 

Ian McCracken*   

Denise Brauer 

Katie Farrell  

Ed Bonney 

Aneeta Brown  

Andrew Brehe 

Michelle Matzes 



 

 

3rd - Jamie Tucker  

8th - Hailey Joyce 

10th - Lizette Barnhart 

11th - Gail Taubel  

12th - Tim Urban 

13th - Richard Duemler 

19th - Jolene Paterson  

23rd - Alex Johnson 

 

 

 

23rd - Lucas Farrell  

25th - Sharon Wiese  

26th - Jan Brune  

27th - Ian McCracken  

28th - Don Sheibe  

31st - Brady Ritchey  

31st - Andrew Brehe 



 

 

Eddie & Sarah McGurthy & family  

(daughter and son-in-law of Ollie & Virginia 

Whyte) 

Patricia Hucke (daughter of Kay Hucke) 

Pam Evangelist (sister of Sharon Fenner) 

David Gruendler (brother of Laura Lawson) 

Wendy Dennison (friend of Rebecca Brehe) 

Grady Thayer (Grandson of Mark & Robbin 

Thayer)  

Phyllis Rocco (Lois Kempf’s Sister-in-Law)  

Bob Turnure (husband of Francie Turnure) 

Loyd Gordy (Father of Beth Brehe)  

Jan (Sister-in-Law of Lois Kempf)  

Samantha (Friend of Lois Kempf)  

Betsy Hazel (Daughter in Law of Kay Hazel)  

Julie Vascoso (Niece if Virginia Boren)  

Murray Hevert (Friend of Barbara Schofield)  

Quinn Burton (Kelly Burton’s Daughter) 

Mary Henderson (Mother of Charlie Nienness)  

Jane Blake (Friend of Kathy Froning & Mauri 

Truesdell)  

Amanda Jones (Niece of Ollie and Virginia 

Whyte)  

David Landgraff (friend of Francie Turnure) 

Butch Mills (Friend of Lois Kempf)  

Marsha Roy (Friend of Lois Kempf)  

Mrs. Barth (Friend of Lois Kempf)  

Gladys Major (Wilma Luker’s Sister)  

Jane Lohmyer (Sister of Barbara Hagan)  

Beth Frazier (Friend of Virginia Boren)  

Shirley Bever (Virginia Boren’s Sister)  

Michele (Virginia Boren’s Great Niece)  

Cherie Stormer (Friend of Lois Kempf) 

Emmalyne Henderson (Paul & Janet’s Grand-

daughter 

Greta Brown (Granddaughter of Dean & Aneeta)  

Family of Al Leary 

Phyllis Orgeich  

Martin Seitz (Diane Brunworth’s Brother)  

Family of Laura Evans  

Family of Jane Kitt (Aunt of Nancy Thater) 

Family of Jane Stelzner 

Family of Arlene Moll (Pamela Kellerman’s moth-

er)  

Please be sure to update Jaime with 

any changes for the Prayer list by:  

Email  

OFFICE@PRESBYWASHMO.ORG 

Calling the office 636-239-3178 or 

by leaving a note on the desk.  

MEMBERS WITH CONTINUING NEEDS 

Scott McCracken, Heather Miller, Jan Eade, Joy Kopp, Kay Hazel, Charlene Jackson, Barbara Hagan, Vivi-

an Marshall, Tom Kempf, Kathy Van Der Kamp 

 

SOUTH POINTE: George Peters 

CEDAR CREST:  Dorothy Mutert, Connie Conrad,  

GROUP HOMES: Lisa Conrad, Laura Fenner,  

  

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH REQUESTING PRAYERS: 

  



 

 

October 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
Memorial Ser-

vice for Jane 

Stelzner 10am  

2 
MOW  

Memorial Ser-

vice for Laura 

Evans 1pm 

3 
9a Sunday School 

10:15a Worship 

11:30 Staff mtg. 

4 
11a Mission 

5 6 
6-8p Youth 

Group 

Scout Leaders 

6:30p 

6p Al-anon 

Choir 7p 

7 
PFL 9a 

Book club 10a 

8 9 

10 
9a Sunday School 

10:15a Worship 

11:30a  Property 

11 
12p Finance  

12 
9:30a Church 

life 

6p Personnel  

13 
Youth Group 6-

8p 

6p Al-Alon 

Choir 7p 

14 
PFL 9a 

Book club 10a 

Outreach 

6:30p 

15 16 
MOW 8:30a 

Trivia Night 

5:30p 

17 
9a Sunday School 

10:15a Worship 

Wear Something 

Gaudy! 

18 
Worship 7p 

19 20 
Youth Group 6-

8p 

6p Al-Alon 

Choir 7p 

21 
PFL 9a 

Book club 10a 

22 23 
Al-Anon Mtg. 

Fellowship Hall 

24 
9a Sunday School 

10:15a Worship 

Trunk or Treat 4

-5p 

25 
6-9p Volley-

ball 

Session 7p 

Cemetery  

26 
Reel Faith 

6p 

27 
Youth Group 6-

8p 

6p Al-Alon 

Choir 7p 

28 
PFL 9a 

Book club 10a 

29 30 
MOW  

31 
9a Sunday School 

10:15a Worship 

      



 

 

P r e s b y t e r i a n  C h u r c h  o f  W a s h i n g t o n  

4 8 3 4  S o u t h  P o i n t  R o a d  

W a s h i n g t o n ,  M O   6 3 0 9 0  

6 3 6 - 2 3 9 - 3 1 7 8  

e m a i l :   o f f i c e @ p r e s b y w a s h m o . o r g  

 

We’re on the Web! 

www.presbywashmo.org 

 

LIKE us on Facebook! 


